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Your Voice, Your Vote, Your Libraries
Engaging UMKC Students in a Referendum for a Library Fee

• Student Government Association first started talking about a library 
fee in AY2011

• 2015 SGA President very interested but waylaid by UM System 
leadership stepping down

• 2017-18 Renewed interest but concern about timing

• 2018-19 SGA took it to referendum

• Referendum wins with 72% of record-breaking vote! Board of 
Curator approval on May 15.  
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• First presentation to SGA on January 16, 
2018

• Selected our Outreach & Engagement 
Librarian to give the presentation

• Early career, full of energy, relatable to the students

• Outreach team and Library Designer created the 
presentation

• Provost & Dean were present at the meeting

• The next slides (4-14) are from the Jan. 16, 
2018 SGA presentation
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•Jada moved to Kansas City after high school, saw the 
opportunities with the Midwest startup culture here and 
decided to go to UMKC for a business degree
•Jada is 23, and works 20-30 hours/week
•Some of Jada’s classes have a lot of group work, so they 
have to find time to meet around everybody’s class and 
work schedules



•Sage is a painter
•But Sage’s parents said “hey, you need to be able to get 
a job,” so Sage is also majoring in secondary education -
art teacher, or grad school are both possibilities
•Sage lives in Oak Place apartments, and spends a lot of 
time there, in the studio, and in the library
•Sage has to switch back and forth between the two 
subjects a lot, doing projects and writing papers in both 
areas of study



•Rian is a first generation college student
•Rian doesn’t have a laptop or a computer at home and 
relies on computer labs on campus
•Rian needs GIS software for several classes but isn’t a 
geosciences student and can’t go to the geosciences GIS 
lab
•As a first-generation college student Rian has a lot of 
questions about how the university works, and also how 
graduate school



•Alex is doing the UMKC nursing graduate program online 
because he lives an hour away from campus
•Alex does almost everything online from home - studying, 
taking tests, research and writing
•When Alex comes to campus he stays the entire day, 
usually at the library
•All of Alex’s textbooks are online so he has to have 
reliable wifi
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• SGA identified 2 senators to run the 
campaign

• Whole campaign took place in 2 
weeks—despite library providing info 
for many weeks 
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SGA voted to take the referendum to the students:

$3 per credit hour beginning in fall 2019, only up to 
12 credit hours (that’s $36 per semester at most). 

• The fee will go up every two years for a few years, 
but will top out at $10 a credit hour in 6 years, fall 
of 2025.

• Fall 2019–Summer 2021: $3 per credit hour (up to 
12 hours)

• Fall 202–Summer 2023: $5 per credit hour (up to 
12 hours)

• Fall 2023–Summer 2025: $7 per credit hour (up to 
12 hours)

• Fall 2025–ongoing: $10 per credit hour (up to 12 
hours)

Engaging Students in a 
Referendum for a Library Fee



Marketing Materials
• Social Media

• Web site

• Handouts & flyers

• Infographic hung in libraries

• PowerPoint presentations 

• Buttons and University Library T-
shirts for library employees to wear



Social Media
• Facebook and Twitter

• During the week of the voting

• Thank you when results were 
announced



Web Site

• Full Infographic poster included

• Links to 10 Questions about the Library 
Fee Vote

• Pop-up banner on homepage linking to 
vote information

https://library.umkc.edu/news-events/982

https://library.umkc.edu/news-events/982


Your Voice, Your Vote, Your Libraries:
Now the Real Work Begins
For Fall 2019
• Library hours

• Staffing needs to remain open until 2am.
• Additional Security guards and housekeeping
• Security cameras, card access, more outside 

lighting

• 24X7 Chat service 

• Discovery Service implementation

• OER staffing

• Create the Student Library Leadership 
Cabinet

Compiling the Wish Lists for 
Future Years
• Facility upgrades

• Furniture replacement

• New technology 

• Additional core collections



Your Voice, Your 
Vote, Your 
Libraries

Bonnie Postlethwaite

Dean of Libraries

University of Missouri-Kansas City

postlethwaiteb@umkc.edu
Engaging Students in a 
Referendum for a Library Fee


	Your Voice, Your Vote, Your Libraries:   Engaging Students in a Referendum for a Library Fee
	Your Voice, Your Vote, Your Libraries
	�Your Voice, Your Vote, Your Libraries	
	Slide Number 4
	Slide Number 5
	Slide Number 6
	Slide Number 7
	Slide Number 8
	Slide Number 9
	Slide Number 10
	Slide Number 11
	Slide Number 12
	Slide Number 13
	�Your Voice, Your Vote, Your Libraries	
	�Your Voice, Your Vote, Your Libraries	
	Marketing Materials
	Social Media
	Web Site
	Your Voice, Your Vote, Your Libraries:�Now the Real Work Begins
	�Your Voice, Your Vote, Your Libraries	

